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June 3, 2024        

  Commander’s Call...
Next Meeting: 1 July 2024 at 6:30 pm.

The regular meeting of Post 15 was held on 3 June 2024.  

Commander Lyons welcomed 69 members and guests to 
our monthly meeting. 

Chaplain offered a prayer.

Minutes of the May meetings were read and accepted as 
read.

New members and guests were introduced.

Commander Lyons then moved to committee reports.

Americanism: Sending 20 young men to Boy’s State.  

Baseball: Season has started and encourages everyone to
come out and support the teams.  While there you can 

http://www.sumterpost15.com/


enjoy a hotdog or other snacks from the concession 
stand.

Softball:  Two teams this year and they will be starting 
their season next week.  Encouraged to come out and 
support them.

Scouts: Nicole Custer is turning over the scouts to Chris 
Koehler as of June. 

Fair: Several things are going on at the fairgrounds with a
flea market happening in August along with the riders 
meet and greet during the same weekend.  

Home: No Report.  

Legion Riders: Riders donated $3000.00 to the Legacy 
Foundation at this year’s convention.  Riders are selling 
stickers and cozies in the lobby.  August 3rd riders meet 
and greet.  

Public Service: No Report 

Publicity/ Historian: 

Service Officer: No Report

Membership: Is at 327 and is 101.24% of our goal of 323.

Post Everlasting: One member transferred to Post 
Everlasting during May. Charles Graber.



Adjutant: Rifle raffle tickets sold to date is 117, with the 
legion retaining $1170.00.   

New business: No new business.

The program for the June meeting was the installation of 
officers for the 2024/2025.

The State’s newly elected Department Commander Bruce
Donegan ministered the oath of office to the following.

Commander: Kenny Mixon

1st Vice-Commander: A.J. Brooks Mihlbauer

2nd Vice-Commanders: Robert (Bob) Bessel; Lonnie Davis; 
Jack McCall and Quint Klopfleisch.

Also included were:

Adjutant: Larry Lighthill

Finance Officer: Tim Richards

Several newly elected officers were not in attendance 
and will be sworn in at a later date.
 

Having no other business, the meeting was adjourned.

Commander, Lyons  



 

 From our Chaplain... 

We had 1 member transferred to Post Everlasting in 

May: Charles Graber. 

I am looking for volunteers for the Funeral detail. All 
veterans deserve a proper send off. Please call if you can 
assist rendering honors to our fallen comrades.  If you 
know of the passing of any member, or a member who is 
ill or hospitalized please let me know. (803) 983-9546 

Chaplain, Billy Thompson

 From our Adjutant...   

Everyone needs to reach out to veterans and invite them 
to join post 15.  I encourage all members to go to the 
National Legion web page and join “mylegion.org”. Once 
you register, you can view post newsletters, messages, 



and a calendar of events. You can also renew your 
membership on-line.   

Adjutant, Larry Lighthill

American Legion Auxiliary (ALA)
Unit 15 P.O. Box 2174,

Sumter, S.C. 29151

                                                   No Report

Next Meeting: 
7/01/2024

Serving our Veterans in love,
Ruby Williams-Times
803-316-4806
President


